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                              Rush Common School Newsletter 
 

Friday 16th September 2022 
 

 

Dream, Aspire, Succeed 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
At Rush Common School we have all been saddened by the death of Queen Elizabeth II. The children this week have all 
been engaging in activities to understand her incredible life, and tireless service to our country over the last 70 years. We 
hope children have been sharing some of their learning and work with you at home. As the longest serving monarch in 
British history, she will be missed by so many, who understood her inspirational devotion and sense of duty to our nation.  
 
It has been a great start to the year for our pupils, with the school buzzing with learning. Children in all year groups have 
been highly enagaged as they start life in their new classrooms. At this point in the year, we always have a large number 
of new children joining our school, and they have all settled into Rush Common life really well. It has been lovely to welcome 
all the new families, and we hope you feel at home as much as the children do! 
 
Thank you for coming to the ‘Meet the Teachers’ meetings this week. The meetings were well attended, and we hope they 
were useful in finding out about the year ahead. The PowerPoint slides from the meeting will be attached to your year group 
weekly update, and also saved on the website. If you have any questions or queries relating to anything for the year ahead, 
please do contact us. 
 
I would like to update you on the current situation with regards to tree planting at Rush Common. Unfortunately, during the 
last academic year, we had to considerably scale back the tree planting that had taken place, due to a number of practical 
factors relating to site management. Then, over the summer the unprecedented heatwaves meant that a number of the 
saplings did not survive. As we had received our tree packs from the Woodland Trust, we would like to make a donation to 
this charity from our school. To this end, we will be holding a non-school uniform fundraising day on Friday 4th November, 
which will also serve to raise the profile of the Trust’s Net Zero Carbon commitment. The Woodland Trust is a fantastic 
charity responsisble for planting trees, saving woods and bringing ancient woodlands back to life. You will receive a further 
email about the fundraising day in due course. 
 
Over the course of this term, many prospective new parents will be attending our taster sessions, open days and school 
tours. All of the details of these visits are included further in this newsletter. Please can I ask you to spread the word to any 
families that may be interested, and tell them about everything our school can offer. Your help with this is vital in ensuring 
as many parents as possible visit the school, and ultimately increase the number of children attending our fabulous school!  
 
For those new parents to our school, there are a number of ways you can support the school, including becoming a 
Governor, a member of Friends of Rush Common (FoRC), being a volunteer reader, helping out on school trips or simply 
making a donation to the school (hover over the QR code at the bottom of this page). Please email the school office, if you 
are interested in any of these volunteering opportunites. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents about parking on Hendred Way and all roads around our school. 
Please ensure you always park safely and are respectful of residents and never park on the yellow zig zag lines. 
 
 Finally, I will finish with a quote from our Ofsted Inspection last year  
 
‘Adults show exceptional care to children. It is as if pupils have an extended family at school’.  

 
This is the platform from which we provide such high quality education, and I hope your child always feels like this, as they 
enjoy every opportunity in the year ahead.  
 
Kind regards 
 

Kristen Fawcett   

 

Headteacher 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
                 
 
 
 

        
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 

                         
 
 
                         
 

                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Athletics Award 
Congratultaions to Jessica in Year 6 for 
winning a trophy as the best female under 11 
athlete at Abingdon Athletics Club. Her prize 
was a trophy and an Amazon voucher. Well 
done Jessica! 

 

                    
 

Parent Guidance 

 

For Parents - Snapchat Family Centre 
Update 
Snapchat remains one of the most 
popular apps used by children and 
young people. 
Snapchat has a Family Centre feature 
and the company has been adding a 
couple of updates recently which 
parents may find useful, this includes 
seeing what friends their children have 
been sending messages to and a 
complete list of their child’s existing 
friends. 
There is a full breakdown of the 
Snapchat safety features HERE,  
 
 

School Dinners 
The cost of school dinners is £2.40 
per day. Payment for school 
dinners can be made via 
ParentMail. Meal choices must be 
made at least 3 days in advance.                                
                              

 

Music Lessons 
Radley College and Abingdon Music Centre  have got 
together to run various one-off music workshops which some 
Rush Common children have previously attended.  It would 
be great to offer these opportunities to other children who 
play instruments but do not currently have instrumental 
lessons at school.  The workshops are suitable for KS2 
children.  If your child is interested in coming along to any 
future workshops, please can you email Mrs Wallis via the 
school office (office@rushcommonschool.org)  with your 
child’s name, the instrument they are learning, the amount of 
time they have been playing and details of any music exams 
that they have taken.  

 

 

https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=e3e7c628cf&e=26870b3498
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIr-Ts1-vaAhUGsxQKHee9BuQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://st-augustines-hythe.kent.sch.uk/kent/primary/staugustines/site/pages/schoolinformation/schooldinners&psig=AOvVaw2yWOScyqYLiu9sCr8yj_nF&ust=1525510561407106
mailto:office@rushcommonschool.org


  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
Dates for your diary 2022/23 
 
Bank Holiday (Queen’s Funeral)                        Monday 19th September  
 
Improvisation Workshop, Radley College        Thursday 22nd September 
 
Parents Evenings Tuesday 4th – Thursday 6th October  
  
Individual School Photos Thursday 6th October 

  
Inset Day (children Not in school)                     Friday 7th October 
 
Travelling Book Fair Tuesday 11th – Friday 14th October 
 
Year 2 Corinium Museum Cirencester              Thursday 13th October 
 
FoRC Reception Disco                                       Tuesday 18th October     
 
FoRC Yr 1 – Yr 6 Disco                                       Thursday 20th October 
 
Wear Red Against Racism  Friday 21st October 
 
End of Term 1a Friday 21st October 
 
Start of Term 1b Monday 31st October 
 
Fundarising for Woodland Trust                       Friday 4th November 
 
FoRC Fireworks Night Friday 11th November 
 
Children in Need                                                 Friday 18th November 
 
Year 6 Trip to STEAM Museum                          Tuesday 6th December 
 
Year 4 Residential to Ufton Court                      Wednesday 7th – Friday 9th December                                                   
 
End of Term 1b  Tuesday 20th December @ 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 2a Wednesday 4th January 2023 
 
End of Term 2a Friday 10th February 2023 
 
Start of Term 2b Monday 20th February 2023 
 
End of Term 2b Friday 31st March 2023 @ 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 3a Monday 17th April 2023 
 
May Bank Holiday (children not in school) Monday 1st May 2023 
 
End of Term 3a Friday 26th May 2023 
 
Inset Day (Children Not in School) Monday 5th June  2023 
 
Start of Term 3b Tuesday 6th June 2023 
 
End of Term 3b Thursday 20th July 2023 @1.30pm 
 
Inset Day (Children Not in School) Friday 21st July 2023 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
                          

 



  
    

 
 

 
 
Local Community News 

 
Please note items and events detailed below are for information purposes only. Rush Common School do not 
endorse or make recommendations.                                                                                                                       
 
 

                  
          
 
 
 
 

 Events at Sutton Courtenay Environmental Education Centre this Autumn 
 

https://www.bbowt.org.uk/events 
 
 

https://www.bbowt.org.uk/events


  
    

 
 

 
 

 
 

                                                             



  
    

 
 

                                      
 

 
                                    

                                                                                    



  
    

 
 

                         

           

                                                             



  
    

 
 

            
 
 
 
                                                  
 
 
                         
 
 
 
           
 
 
             
 
 

 
 


